








 

(b) The Committee had also been pleased to approve the new Preventing and Addressing 
Bullying, Harassment and Sexual Misconduct Policy which had been welcomed by 
members. 

  
Report of the Audit Committee – 05 November 2021 
  
014.2122  Rob Purdy presented the report on behalf of the committee Chair, Nick Whitaker. The 

Committee had also reviewed and endorsed to the Board the Financial Statements as 
well as the external auditor’s report and Letter of Representation, the internal auditor’s 
annual opinion and the Prevent Annual Accountability Return. It had also approved its 
own annual report and opinion, and all these items were elsewhere on the agenda for 
the Board meeting.   

  
Report of the Governance and Nominations Committee – 15 October 2021  
  
015.2122  (a) The chair of the Committee, Dr Andrew West, reported that the Committee had 

endorsed the Corporate Governance Statement for inclusion in the Financial 
Statements. The Committee had also endorsed proposals for the remuneration of the 
Chair of the Board and committee chairs, which were recommended to the Board 
later on the agenda for the meeting. 

 
(b) Good progress had been made in the latest round of independent governor 

recruitment, with applications expected from the search consultancy supporting the 
process in the week commencing 29 November 2021. A shortlisting meeting had 
been scheduled for that week.  

 
(c) The Committee had discussed proposed areas of focus for the externally facilitated 

review of Board effectiveness and these were summarised in the report later on the 
agenda for the meeting.  

 
(d) The chair of the Committee ended by thanking the Registrar & Secretary and 

Secretariat team for the support provided to the Committee during the 2020/21 
academic year. 

  
Report of the Academic Board – 03 November 2021 
  
016.2122  The Board received the summary report from the Vice Chancellor. The Academic Board’s 

endorsement of the Academic Assurance Report was noted, its members having been 
satisfied with the assurances and evidence provided by the Academic Quality & 
Standards Committee of ongoing compliance with the OfS conditions of registration B1-
B6 and the UK Quality Code expectations and core practices. 

  
Report of the Chairs’ Committee – 29 October 2021 
  
017.2122  The Chair reported that the Committee had met to agree the agenda for the meeting as 

well as areas of focus for a series of informal governor briefings which would begin in 
December with a presentation from Professor Lisa Stansbie on the Leeds School of Arts. 











 

(b) Also set out in the report was an overview of how the Audit Committee had 
discharged its duties during the 2020/21 academic year and included any significant 
issues that have arisen during the financial year.  
 

(c) At its meeting on 05 November 2021 and in the report the Committee confirmed that 
in its view the University had: 

i. Adequate and effective risk management, control, and governance processes; 
and that appropriate steps were taken to review and, where necessary, 
enhance these processes. 

ii. Adequate and appropriate arrangements for economy, efficiency and 
effectiveness which ensure and promote value for money. 

iii. Adequate and appropriate arrangements for the management and quality 
assurance of data submitted to HESA, the Student Loans Company, the OfS, 
and other funding or regulatory bodies to which it is accountable. 

 
(d) The Audit Committee had also confirmed that no significant internal control 

weaknesses had been discovered and that it had reviewed the information about risk 
management and the statement of internal control contained within the Financial 
Statements for the year ended 31 July 2021 and was able to provide assurance to the 
Board that it accurately described the matters within its knowledge and remit. 
 

(e) Finally, the Audit Committee had confirmed that it considered the Board’s 
responsibilities in the preparation of the Financial Statements had been satisfactorily 
discharged. 

  
024.2122  The Board resolved to approve the Audit Committee’s Annual Report and Opinion for 

2020/21. 
  
Internal Audit Annual Report 2020/21 
  
Parts of minute 026.2122 are exempt from publication under the provisions of Section 43 
(Commercial interests) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
  
025.2122  (a) Rob Purdy presented the report from KPMG on behalf of the Chair of the Audit 

Committee which set out a summary of the work undertaken in 2020/21 and the 
Head of Internal Audit  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

  
  

026.2122  The Board resolved to accept the Internal Audit Annual Report from KPMG. 
  
  
External Auditors’ Report for the year ended 31 July 2021 
  
Parts of minute 028.2122 are exempt from publication under the provisions of Section 43 
(Commercial interests) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
  
027.2122  (a) Rob Purdy presented the report from BDO on behalf of the Chair of the Audit 

Committee, noting that this was their second report to the Board following the 
change in external audit provider in 2019/20.  

 
 

  
 

 
 
 

  
 

 
 

 
(d) Following resolution of the outstanding matters the report would be submitted to 

the Office for Students as part of the Annual Financial Return.  
  

028.2122  The Board resolved to accept the External Auditor’s report. 
  
Financial statements for the year ended 31 July 2021 



 

  
Parts of minute 030.2122 are exempt from publication under the provisions of Section 22 
(Information intended for future publication) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
  
029.2122  (a) The Director of Finance presented the Financial Statements for the Board’s approval, 

which had been the subject of BDO’s external audit report.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 
 
 

 
(d) Once approved the Financial Statements would be submitted to the Office for 

Students as part of the Annual Financial Return.  
  

030.2122  The Board resolved to approve the Financial Statements for the year ending 31 July 2021. 
  
External Audit Letter of Representation 
  
031.2122  (a) The Director of Finance presented the letter, drafted on behalf of the Board to the 

University’s external auditor BDO. Once approved by the Board the letter would be 
included in the documentation submitted to the Office for Students as part of the 
Annual Financial Return.  
 

(b) It was confirmed that the Director of Finance would be able to sign the letter on 
behalf of the Board. 

  
032.2122  The Board resolved to approve the Letter of Representation for signature and submission 

to the Office for Students as part of the Annual Financial Return.  
  







 

(b) It was noted that the OfS would not require providers to submit as Accountability 
Statement as it had done in previous years, due to its continuing drive to reduce 
unnecessary burden on in its regulatory requirements.  

 
(c) The Prevent Working Group had held remote meetings during the 2020/21 academic 

year and had overseen on-going work in this area.  
  

037.2122  The Board resolved to approve the Prevent Data Return for 2020/21. 
  
OfS Regulatory Update 
  
Parts of minute 039.2122 are exempt from publication under the provisions of Section 41 
(Information provided in confidence) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
  
038.2122  (a) The Registrar & Secretary reported that the University was up to date with all 

required data returns and, as reported to the Audit Committee on 05 November 2021 
all conditions of registration had been met and the Committee had noted all forms 
of monitoring and assurance relied upon. 
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(d) Revised guidance on reportable events had been published and would take effect 

from 01 January 2022, enabling providers and other stakeholders an opportunity in 
the interim to familiarise themselves with these arrangements.  

 
 

  
Trevor Armour, Director of Estates, joined the meeting.  
 
Health & Safety update 
  
039.2122  (a) The Director of Estates reported that the University had successfully transitioned 

back to face to face teaching delivery at the beginning of the 2021/22 academic year. 
New signage had been introduced around the campuses and enhanced hygiene and 
cleaning protocols were still in places. Face coverings were on offer at the entrance 
at each building. To date there had been no transmission of Covid-19 on campus.  












